## **INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE MINUTES 10/19/22**

Present:	
Greg Claypole	
Jim Jenkins	
Pamela Spoor	

Kathy Zembrodt

Steve Elkins, Chair

Petitioner:

**Jasmine Costas** 

Peter Klear, lawyer for Ms. Costas

## Item 1

Petitioner Requests Horizontal Parking Pad at 1140 Audubon Rd

Petitioner seeks an encroachment permit to allow a parking pad at 1140 Audubon Rd to accommodate their vehicles. Petitioner presented design and pros of the plan which include removal of cars from on street parking and improved parking for neighbors.

Committee members voiced their concerns after reviewing the proposed plan. Concerns include safety, encroachment of the sidewalk, bad precedent and aesthetics of the neighborhood. The site is at a stop sign which further complicates matters. The members explained that the city seeks to limit front parking pads to those perpendicular to the road. An extensive discussion of concerns with the proposal ensured for 41 minutes. Mr. Klear thanked the committee for consideration and obvious concern for the city

## Item 2

Brent Spence Bridge project – a representative will address council at December business meeting

## Item 3

Steve Elkins as Chair will form sub committees to address Traffic Management and Parking Management. These are serious areas of concern for our residents and with the coming bridge revision Park Hills wants to be prepared for the changes in traffic flow.

Meeting adjourned.